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The Progress

If we pay attention to the word of God proclaimed to us in the Sunday liturgy, we might 
notice how a certain theme seems to repeat itself over the course of a few weeks. This 
makes sense because so often the readings are an ongoing proclamation of an Old 
Testament or New Testament reading.!

Last week's Gospel contained a challenging parable. It was the story of the unjust steward 
whom Jesus praises. It seems that the bottom line for the parable was: "Blessed  
are the crooks; they shall be rewarded." This coming weekend, we hear the familiar story 
of the rich man known as Dives and Lazarus the beggar. On earth, there is a chasm 
between these individuals because of their possessions. In eternity, there would be 
another chasm separating them because of the way in which they used their possessions.!

What do I own and what owns me?!

There is no doubt that both these Gospel accounts prompt us to think of how we use the 
gifts and resources we possess. In many ways, we are forced to ask ourselves the 
question: "What do I own and what owns me?'' It is not an issue of how much I own or 
what is legally or juridically in my name. The far more fundamental question must be: 
"What do I own and what owns me?" This question could well apply not only to 
possessions and resources, but to chemical dependency, sexuality, power, prestige.!

What should be our response to the challenge of the Gospel? I believe a major issue we 
must address as followers of Christ is to decide whether we dare to live a life of 
stewardship. Stewardship is more than a word used often to encourage a generous 
financial response to various appeals. It is more than the responsible use of our gifts and 
talents or our sharing of our time, talent and treasure with the church. In reality, 
stewardship is a response to the basic vocation of every baptized Christian: to be a 
disciple of Jesus Christ.!

Implications of discipleship!

Being a disciple of Jesus does not happen by accident. It requires a conscious, firm 
decision to follow Jesus, no matter what the cost. This decision is one that results in 
concrete actions where we literally live out our convictions. It means a commitment to the 
Gospel and our faith tradition.!

Discipleship calls for a change of heart, a conversion experience. It is more than a sudden 
spiritual awakening which happens once in our lives, but rather the ongoing conversion 
which impacts our daily lives that tells us that the challenge of Jesus Christ touches my 
life, and I have the courage and faith to respond.
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One expression of being a disciple of Jesus is stewardship. Stewardship provides a 
unique lens through which we are able to recognize God as the origin of life, the giver of 
freedom, the source of all that we are and have. Stewardship is a call to each person in 
the Christian community in our distinct roles and responsibilities as members of the 
church. Stewardship forces us to ask how we use what a good and gracious God has 
given to us - our talents, our resources, the earth, the gift of life, our faith.!

Do we take the risk?!

Being a disciple of Jesus and living a life of stewardship is not an easy choice. It involves 
the risk of responding to the challenge of the Gospel, a challenge which we as individuals 
and faith communities must confront each day. It is asking the question of how all our 
decisions on our use of resources, gifts and talents helps us grow in our relationship to 
God, and how we respond to the needs of the poor.!

There is no doubt that our faith makes unique demands of each of us. But there is one 
ongoing fundamental question each one of us must ask: are we willing to be disciples of 
Jesus? Do we dare to take the risk of stewardship? May God's grace and peace be yours.!
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